

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Townsend Building 401 Federal Street Suite 2 Dover, Delaware 19901-3639 http://education.delaware.gov Mark A. Holodick, Ed.D. Secretary of Education (302) 735-4000 (302) 739-4654 - fax

December 21, 2023

Susan Willis President, Board of Directors Positive Outcomes Charter School 3337 S. Dupont Highway Camden, DE 19934

Dear Ms. Willis:

I am pleased to inform you that on December 14, 2023, the Department of Education, with the assent of the State Board of Education, approved the charter renewal application for Positive Outcomes Charter School, without conditions. The school's renewed charter will be in effect from July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2029. Please note that your next charter renewal application is due September 30, 2028.

Should you have any questions and/or concerns, please contact Leroy Travers at (302) 735-4020 or Leroy.Travers@doe.k12.de.us.

Sincerely,

Mark A. Holodick, Ed.D. Secretary of Education

cc: Edward Emmett, Director, Positive Outcomes Charter School Kim D. Klein, Associate Secretary, Operations Support Leroy Travers, Director, Charter School Office

Mark a. Holodul